
HB 1361 – Individual Rights 
 
My name is Shawna Grubb and I reside in District 35.  I am asking 
that you please render a DO PASS on House Bill 1361.  
 
Granting human rights to computers, animals, and nature would 
degrade human dignity and our unalienable rights given to us by 
God. It is imperative that the state upholds a clear understanding 
of human identity, worth, moral agency, and natural rights. 
 
Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for 
your service to the people of North Dakota.  
 
Shawna Grubb 
 


